JOINT MINISTERIAL COMMITTEE (EU NEGOTIATIONS) COMMUNIQUE

12 December 2017

The sixth Joint Ministerial Committee (EU Negotiations) met today in 70 Whitehall. The meeting was chaired by the Rt Hon Damian Green MP, First Secretary of State and Minister for the Cabinet Office.

The attending Ministers were:

From the UK Government: the First Secretary of State and Minister for the Cabinet Office, Rt Hon Damian Green MP; the Secretary of State for Exiting the EU, Rt Hon David Davis MP; the Secretary of State for Northern Ireland, Rt Hon James Brokenshire MP; the Secretary of State for Wales, Rt Hon Alun Cairns MP; the Secretary of State for Scotland, Rt Hon David Mundell MP; and, the Minister of State for Immigration, Rt Hon Brandon Lewis MP.

From the Welsh Government: Cabinet Secretary for Finance, Mark Drakeford AM.

From the Scottish Government: the Minister for UK Negotiations on Scotland's Place in Europe, Michael Russell MSP.

In the absence of Ministers from the Northern Ireland Executive, a senior civil servant from the Northern Ireland Civil Service was in attendance.

The Chair opened the meeting by summarising the engagement and political developments that had taken place since JMC(EN) last met. The Secretary of State for Exiting the EU provided an update on negotiations with the EU and the Committee looked forwards to the December European Council and discussion on the future relationship with the European Union.

An open discussion was held on matters relating to migration, led by the Minister of State for Immigration, in which the devolved administrations engagement with the Migration Advisory Committee was noted. The committee discussed progress on frameworks and priorities moving forwards.